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Dear Parents and Carers, 

It’s been a busy week for our Year Three and Five students who have completed a NAPLAN test 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.  We will now take the time to ‘catch up’ with any students who 
missed their tests due to unexpected absences. Thank you for your support, doing your best to make 
sure your children attend for these important National tests, but also – keeping your children home if 
they are unwell.  

Our student lists indicate that nearly 75% of our families have collected their FREE Rapid Antigen Tests 
from the Front Office.  Please ask your friends if they have their free box of RATs, as this Government 
initiative will make it easier for families to monitor health.  As the weather changes, we are having 
more incidents of flu-like symptoms and tummy aches across our school, which will generate a phone 
call from us to you to collect your unwell child.  We do our best to look after your children but when 
they feel sick they only want their mum or dad; thank you for your prompt support. 

A reminder about the Health protocols return to baseline, as we see cases of positive tests soar across 
our state. Students should stay home if they are unwell, as usual, however if they test positive to COVID, 
please inform us.   

 A positive COVID test means the student must isolate for 7 days, then return to school as long 
as no symptoms remain.  The School will contact you to arrange for work packages that your 
child can complete if they are well enough. 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 4 
Term 2 
May 

16    Uniform Shop OPEN        
8.30 – 9.00 am 

 
  Yr 6 Leadership Day #2 

17       Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

18   
Junior Choir Yr 3&4  

8.00-8.30 am 
 

Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 
8.45am in the Hall 

 

19 
 
Lunchtime Green Team 

20 

Week 5 
Term 2 
May 

23 
 
Week One  of Year 2,3 

Swimming Lessons @ 

Terry Tyzack Aquatic 

Centre 

24         Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

25        Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 
8.45am in the Hall 

26  National Sorry Day 
 
Lunchtime Green Team 

27 

Week 6 
Term 2 
May/June 

30    Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 

 
Week Two of Year 2,3 

Swimming Lessons @ 

Terry Tyzack Aquatic 

Centre 

31  Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

1   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 
8.45am in the Hall 

 
 
Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 

2 
 
Lunchtime Green Team 

3    

SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT 
DAY 

Pupil Free Day 
Enjoy your Longer weekend 

  
 

Week 7 
Term 2 
June 

  6  Western Australia Day 
Public Holiday 

 
 

7    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

 8    Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 
8.45am in the Hall 

9 
 
Lunchtime Green Team 

10 

 

 
 

 

Tuart Times 
 

eNews Volume 7  14 May 2022 

 

 

Principal’s Message: Beverly Innes 

 

file://///e5441s01sv001.blue.schools.internal/fsE5441S01-StaffFolders$/E0243842/Downloads/Regarding%20the%20Easing%20of%20COVID%20Restrictions%20as%20at%2012.01%20Friday%2029%20April%202022.pdf
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 Close Contact rules are not in play. Siblings should attend school if they are well and do not test 
positive. Siblings need to take a RAT and receive a negative result every day to attend school.   

 Masks no longer mandatory at school except for in specific settings and circumstances. Any 
person may continue to wear a mask in any circumstance of course. 

 Density and capacity limits no longer apply to school activities.  We have returned to 
Assemblies every fortnight, Junior and Senior alternating as before. All regular school activities 
will be arranged. Parents are welcome to attend any event you like, and certainly you will be 
invited to special events eg receiving a Merit Award. 

 Parents are welcome on school site and may be invited to volunteer in classrooms again.  

Congratulations to the students who received merit certificates at the Junior Assembly on 11 April 2022. 

Our students have been building their strength and challenging themselves safely every recess and lunch on the new 
Ninja Play structures.  The installation is intended to be challenging, and during school time students are supervised to 
ensure safety and respectful use of the space.   

 
It’s great that families are enjoying the 
equipment after school too, however please 
be informed that I will move students who 
do not have a parent directly present, 
supervising their play, off the school 
grounds.  
 
The Siren sounds at 3.15 pm to remind 
parents to begin to move off the school 
grounds as the boundary gates are locked 

around 3.30 pm. Thank you for your support as I make sure only our school community and known outside providers 
(eg Mulberry Tree, PMI Music teachers and Grasshopper Soccer) are on our site after hours. 

My name is Giorgia Gobbo and I am currently doing my placement at Tuart Hill Primary 
School as a part of my learning to complete my Master Degree in Social Work at Curtin 
University. I am from Italy, I have a Bachelor degree in Philosophy and in my free time I am 
a visual artist. A tattoo artist to be precise.   
 

I like camping, snorkelling, kite surfing, and being in Nature. I have a special interest in Eco 
Social Work, which looks at the relationship that exists between all living organisms and 
ecological systems on the planet Earth.       

My role here is to practise the skills of Social Work, aiming to promote the total development 
of children (intellectual, physical, social, creative, emotional) and facilitate successful 
learning outcomes through the relief of distress and removal of barriers or inequities. 

MERIT CERTIFICATE WINNERS: Thursday 7 April 2022 

 

 

Ninja Playspace – Fun with Challenge!  

Introducing Giorgia…. 
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 Week Two Golden Broom 
Award went to Room 8. 

Room Eight was judged as 
having the all bags zipped, no 
clothing, lunch boxes nor 
water bottles left on the floor 
and zero rubbish in the 
corridor outside their room. 

Thank you for demonstrating 
respect for our environment!! 

Well done all Year Four 
students in Room 8 

We had a wonderful time celebrating Star Wars Day on May 4th and raised just over $300 to go towards the cost of the 
Year 6 Yearbook.  

 
Thank you to 

our students for 

your gold coin 

donations and to 

Jody in the 

canteen, who 

also donated all 

the funds from 

the sale of her 

delicious 

Wookie Cookies.  

We'd also like to 

give a huge 

thanks to Cassie 

Gauld for 

creating some 

fabulous 

decorations, 

jokes and 

activities for the 

senior classes.    

May The Force 

be with us all! 

 

 

 

 

 

Star Wars Day - May the Fourth   

Golden Broom Award   
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 Premier’s Reading Challenge 

 

 

Join the adventure! 
We encourage you to join us in unlocking the wonderful world of reading for 

your children. Help them to join the Premier’s Reading Challenge. All 

students from Kindergarten to Year 10 are challenged to read 12 books by 9 

September 2022 (or more!). 

You can help your children sign up via the website, choose their own avatar 

and log all the books they read over the course of the Challenge. Weekly 

prizes will be awarded to students who log a book that week, with major 

prizes drawn when the challenge ends. 

Books don’t have to be in English – children are encouraged to read books in 

their first language. 

There are extraordinary tourism prizes to be won each week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sign your children up on the website to begin their magical 
journey:  

https://www.premiersreadingchallenge.wa.edu.au/  
 

If you cannot access an online account, you can collect a 
reading log from Miss Tobias in the library.  

When completed, please give the form back to Miss Tobias 
before Friday 9 September 2022 so that your record can be 
entered.  

You can also email the completed form to  

premiersreadingchallenge@education.wa.edu.au 

 

The Premier’s Reading Challenge 

https://www.premiersreadingchallenge.wa.edu.au/
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Thank you to the P&C for organising the 2022 P&C Mothers’ 
Day Stall.  There were so many happy smiles as students found 
a gift to give to their mum, mother figure and/or special female 
in their lives as a token of appreciation.   
 
Close to $2500 was raised – a bit of a record for this type of 
fundraiser!  Wow! Thank you for your support! We trust you did 
indeed have a Happy Mother’s Day. 
 
All funds raised by the P&C are returned to the School in the 

year which they are raised, to support educational programs 

that supplement the social/emotional and educational progress 

and achievement of students across the school.  

 

P and C Volunteers Needed Election Day Saturday 21 May 2022 

We are looking for volunteers for the Election Day fundraising stall. We need volunteers to help us man the:  

 Democracy Sausage BBQ   

 Cake Stall  

 South Asian Food Stall  

This is a great chance to meet other school parents and volunteer nice 
and close to home. We would ask if you can please volunteer for 2 
hours, however if you are only available for 1 please get in touch as 
any help would be greatly appreciated.   

Please click on the following link:       
https://volunteersignup.org/MBPAA  

We look forward to seeing you there, if you can’t volunteer come and support the stalls and purchase some yummy 
food!!!     Any questions please email me  kathrynhunt4@gmail.com.   Thank you so much!!!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The P&C welcomed new members in person as well as online last Wednesday evening.  A wide range of topics was 
discussed, and we would welcome your thoughts, views and ideas.   
 
Come along to our next meeting, Wednesday 15 June 5.45 – 7.00 pm in the school staff room –get involved, support 
our school. We will be planning our next Fundraisers, agreeing on school projects to support and always value your 
opinions. 
 
Stay in touch with everything Tuart Hill Primary School via our face book page. 

P & C 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvolunteersignup.org%2FMBPAA&data=05%7C01%7CBeverly.Innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7C8bc20d45ae0d49196ebf08da324ada1b%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637877594305424948%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BqXR9mSDnTwZ0CEyfugwwdg69bmNlIzyYpHxuszW8js%3D&reserved=0
mailto:kathrynhunt4@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/565055120280501/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/565055120280501/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/565055120280501/
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 


